CEPP Meeting Minutes
02.03.2020
Library Conference Room #417 
Attendees: Andrew Bozio, Pat Hilleren, Steve Ives, Feryaz Ocakli, Peter von Allmen, Michael Orr, Riley Filister, Cerri Banks, Rachael Borthwick, Jina Mao
Scribe: Feryaz Ocakli
Meeting started at 10:16 am.
1) Discussed and approved minutes from meeting on January 27, 2020.
2) Faculty Director of Assessment Peter von Allmen updated CEPP about the latest developments in his work
a) Department goals for student learning and development will be posted on department websites. College goals for student learning will be developed further for convenient access through the college website. All the department goals will be linked to the college goals through the department websites.
b) Tang Museum is preparing to do an assessment, which was not done in the past. The FYE is preparing to do an assessment as well. 
3) CEPP discussed the most recent revisions to the college’s Religious Observance Policy and the associated form. 
a) We briefly talked about how to disseminate the policy and the form to the wider Skidmore community. The changes have already been announced by Michael Orr during a recent faculty meeting. Cerri Banks will send an update to the students. We talked about asking the faculty to place a version of this policy in their syllabi. We need to coordinate the syllabus addition with the Curriculum Committee. The chair will also communicate with IPPC.
4) Rachael Borthwick is the new student representative. Welcome Rachael!
5) [bookmark: _GoBack]We discussed the 2021-2022 academic calendar draft prepared by David DeConno. Cerri Banks and our student representatives will work further on the “study day,” and we will take it up in the next meeting.
6) We talked about the language study requirement. We will present the current form of the language study requirement, with the updated language, to the faculty through an email. We will continue working on the ELL dimension of the language study requirement. The way ELL teaching is organized at Skidmore is quite complicated. The responsibility is shared by four different departments and units across campus (English, OP, WLL, and SAS). We need to discover who the stakeholders are, and how to improve the organization of ELL teaching at the college. 
7) We discussed CEPP membership and the chair position for next year. Feryaz Ocakli will be the chair next year.
8) We discussed updates to the Deans Cards. We are considering adding a statement on implicit bias. We discussed the usefulness of the statement developed at Iowa State University. We will reach out to the authors of that text and ask their permission to use a version of their work on our Deans Cards.
Meeting adjourned at 11:15 am.
